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June 26, 2025 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Candia Police Respond to Bicycle vs. Vehicle Crash Involving Juvenile 

Candia, NH-On June 26th 2025 at 0916hours, the Candia Police Department 

responded to a report of a motor vehicle crash involving a juvenile on a 

bicycle and a passenger vehicle in the area of 168 Patten Hill Rd. 

Upon arrival, officers found that a juvenile had been struck while riding a 

bicycle. The Candia Fire Department and EMS were immediately dispatched 

and arrived on scene to render medical aid. The juvenile was transported to a 

Boston Medical by Med Flight for evaluation. At this time, the injuries appear 

to be non-life-threatening. 

The driver of the vehicle remained at the scene and is cooperating fully with 

the investigation. Preliminary information indicates that speed and 

impairment do not appear to be factors in the incident. 

The crash remains under investigation by the Candia Police Department with 

the assistance of The NH State Police Collision Analysis and Reconstruction 

(CAR Unit). No charges have been filed at this time. 

Candia Police remind drivers and bicyclists alike to remain vigilant on the 

roads and to practice safety at all times, especially as summer months bring 

increased activity in neighborhoods and on local roads. 

No further information will be released at this time pending investigation.   

 

Thank you,  

Chad P Shevlin, Chief 

Candia Police Department 


